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50 Stately Drive  

Cranbourne East VIC 3977 

 

Phone: 5990 0200  

Fax: 5990 0299 

www.cesc.vic.edu.au  
cranbourne.east.sc@edumail.vic.gov.au 

Hello to the Cranbourne East Secondary College community. This newsletter 
marks the end of another busy term. The school has much to celebrate, as 
we have made enormous headway into the many changes this year. The staff 
and students have worked extremely hard to ensure a positive learning and 
orderly environment and I am very proud of their efforts. 
 
The school year level captains and the special area captains were presented 
with their badges at their respective year level assemblies. School Captains 
will be presented at the first Whole School Assembly in Term 2. 
 
Our Parent / Teacher Interview day will be held on Thursday 14th April from 
2:00pm to 7:00pm.  Students will be dismissed at the end of period 4 - 
1.16pm. Students are expected to attend the Parent/Teacher Interview with 
their families. Interview times can be made on Compass. Parents will be 
notified when the bookings have opened on Compass. 
 
Michelle Patterson joins the College as the new Year 9 Team Leader. 
Michelle is an experienced Leading Teacher and Senior School Maths/Science 
teacher. 
 
Recently the College Council elections were completed. 

¶ Filling two year terms: David Portelli, Rebecca Griffiths, Vanessa 

Evans, Nicole Carl and Kelly Peters. 

¶ The one year casual vacancy: To be decided at the next School 
Council meeting 

¶ Staff representatives: Roxy McGuire, Andrea Stein and Cassandra 
Middleton 

 
We will complete the executive positions at the next meeting of College 
Council. I would like to thank all the parents who nominated and 
congratulate the successful nominees on fulfilling this significant role. 
 
Well done to all the students who participated in the interschool swimming 
carnival last week. I would like to thank Rob Horwill on coordinating our 
team. 
 
Thank you all for your wonderful support this term and I wish you all a safe 
and happy Easter holiday.  
 
Mandee Strickland 
Principal 

 
Mandee Strickland 
Principal 
 

 

PRINCIPALôS NEWS 
 

REMINDERS 
GENERAL 
Monday 21 March  
Year 7 Immunisations 
 
Thursday 24 March  
Last day of term ï   finish 3pm 
 
Monday 11 April  
First day of Term 2 
Winter Uniform 
 
Thursday 14 April  
Parent/Teacher Interviews 
Students dismissed at 1.16pm 

 
SPORT 
Year 9/10 Tennis/Cricket/Volleyball - 22 March 
State Diving - Wednesday 20 April 
 

CAMPS 
1 June ï 3 June  
Year 10 PreCAL Camp 
 
18 April ï 20 April  
Year 12 Leadership and Study Camp 
 

Snow Camp 
 
EXCURSIONS 
HTAV History Student Lectures ï 20 March 
VCE Top Class: Drama ï 21 March 
VCE Top Class: Studio Art ï 21 March 
Year 12 Psych ï Melb. Museum ï 24 March 
Top Designs ï Food Tech 14 April 
Queen Victoria Market ï 27 April 
Jewish Holocaust ï 30 May 
Medea Play ï 29 July 

 
CURRICULUM DAYS  
3 May 
17 August 
1 December 
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COMPASS is a fully featured software suite used by the majority of schools in Victoria and is already familiar to 
ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ŦǊƻƳ Ƴŀƴȅ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ƴŜŀǊōȅ ǇǊƛƳŀǊȅ ǎŎƘƻƻƭǎΦ ! ƘŜƭǇ ŘƻŎǳƳŜƴǘ ŀƴŘ ŀ ƭƛƴƪ ǘƻ /hat!{{ ŀǊŜ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ 
website.  
Using our parent portal, you will be able to -  
ω !ŎŎŜǎǎ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘild's Student Semester Reports 
ω !ŎŎŜǎǎ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘϥǎ [ŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ¢ŀǎƪǎ ŀƴŘ /!¢{ ό/ƻƳƳƻƴ !ǎǎŜǎǎƳŜƴǘ ¢ŀǎƪǎύ  
ω .ƻƻƪ ȅƻǳǊ tŀǊŜnt/Student/Teacher conferences 
ω ±ƛŜǿ ǳǇ-to-date class and school attendance information  
ω !ǇǇǊƻǾŜ ŀōǎŜƴŎŜǎ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ǎƻƴκŘŀǳƎƘǘŜǊ  
ω 5ƻǿƴƭƻŀŘΣ ǇǊƛƴǘ ŀnd approve upcoming excursions 
ω ¦ǇŘŀǘŜ ȅƻǳǊ ǊŜƎƛǎǘŜǊŜŘ ŜƳŀƛƭ ŀƴŘ ƳƻōƛƭŜ ƴǳƳōŜǊ όǳǎŜŘ ŦƻǊ {a{ ŀƭŜǊǘǎύ ŘŜǘŀƛƭǎ  
ω !ŎŎŜǎǎ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ǊŜƎŀǊŘƛƴƎ ǳǇŎƻƳƛƴƎ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ƴŜǿǎ 
To enable you to access COMPASS we have mailed home your login details. Please contact the office (5990 
0200) if you have lost your password information. You can also reset your password yourself in COMPASS. 
Address for COMPASS:   cesc.vic.jdlf.com.au   

  
Students in years 7 and 8 are now working in learning groups and the team is hearing positive feedback 
regarding students working well. It is great to see and hear students who have, in the past, been reluctant to 
speak up in class now share their opinions. 

The English program at Cranbourne East has undergone some massive changes, and credit needs to be given 
to the staff for very swiftly putting in place a new program. Part of this program includes weekly homework 
tasks, where your child will be looking at media articles and creating a summary and analysis piece. Newspaper 
articles are a great way to get your child to have quick success with reading, and often prompt some good 
discussions over the dinner table.  Children who read for only 20 minutes a night can have some excellent 
levels of academic progress as they learn a variety of new vocabulary choices. This then helps them 
understand other texts they read and make improvements to their writing. 

The first VCE SAC was held last Monday (7th March) in the orange building. This was an exciting time as it was 
the first time at the school that such a large SAC was held. The next SAC will be next term and the staff have 
discussed how to make the start a more efficient process. Thank you to all the parents for their support of us 
and their children in this. 

The Friday night VCE help sessions have been a great success, with up to 50 children attending on the Friday 
before the SAC. These sessions are a great way to form a study group and get an extra level of learning in ς 
many of the children who have attended have benefitted greatly.  

One of the best ways you can support your child in the lead up to VCE is to encourage at least 20 minutes of 
reading a night, and when your child is in VCE, allow them to have study sessions with peers. Study sessions 
allow the students to work collaboratively on questions and many minds make work light. 

Students in years 7 ς 10 are also starting to work on their assessment tasks for writing, so look out for your 
child completing their pieces. VCE students should be busily preparing their speeches, and the year 12 
students will be presenting their speech to a small group on the last day of term. The staff will be hearing 
almost 100 speeches, and we look forward to being wowed! 

Year 12 parents are also reminded to get the permission forms and payment in for Medea as there are limited 
spots. 

Thanks you for your ongoing support of your child and the English program at the college. 

Chris Davey-White ς English/Literacy Leader 

COMPASS PARENT PORTAL  
 

ENGLISH AND L ITERACY UPDATE 
 



 

 
Page  3 

 

Issue 2  March 18    ¶   2016 

 

 
Mathematics in Years 7 (March) 
Term 1 is nearly finished and the Year 7 students are preparing to complete their study of Whole Numbers and 
Place Value.  Of course this does not ƳŜŀƴ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿƻƴΩǘ ōŜ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ǿƘƻƭŜ ƴǳƳōŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ǇƭŀŎŜ 
value for the rest of the year.  They WILL, because whole numbers and place value are included in all areas of 
Mathematics!  
 
Every Year 7 Mathematics Learning Group student will be given a Post-test that is designed to see how far they 
have progressed in their learning.  Students are encouraged to revise and study the work that they have 
covered, so that they can achieve their best possible result.  The weekly homework and Mathletics practice is 
part of this revision. This can be a very exciting end to the topic. 
 
At the start of Term 2, the Year 7 students will be regrouped for their next topic ς Real Numbers and Financial 
Maths (Fractions, Decimals and Percentages). 
 
Reminder: Please make sure your child has all the necessary Mathematics equipment that was listed on the 
2016 booklist, including a calculator, ruler and A5 exercise book.   
 
 
Mathematics in Years 8 (March) 
Term 1 is nearly finished and the Year 8 students are preparing to complete their study of Whole Numbers and 
Place Value.  Of course this does not ƳŜŀƴ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿƻƴΩǘ ōŜ ǿƻǊƪƛƴg with whole numbers and place 
value for the rest of the year.  They WILL, because whole numbers and place value are included in all areas of 
Mathematics!  
 
Every Year 8 Mathematics Learning Group student will be given a Post-test that is designed to see how far they 
have progressed in their learning.  Students are encouraged to revise and study the work that they have 
covered, so that they can achieve their best possible result.  The weekly homework and Mathletics practice is 
part of this revision. This can be a very exciting end to the topic. 
 
At the start of Term 2, the Year 8 students will be regrouped for their next topic ς Patterns and Algebra. 
 
Reminder: Please make sure your child has all the necessary Mathematics equipment that was listed on the 
2016 booklist, including a calculator, ruler and A5 exercise book.   
 
Mandy Werner 
Years 7 to 12 Mathematics Pedagogy Leader 
 
 

 
 
¢ƘŜ aŀǘƘΩǎ IƻƳŜǿƻǊƪ /ƭǳō Ƙŀǎ ŀ new name!  Lǘ ƛǎ ƴƻǿ ǘƘŜ άAfter School Study ClubΦέ    
The reason for the name change is because we are opening the club up for students to come along and study 
or complete homework for any subject. 
To attend, students must collect a permission form from the blue building office.  It must be signed by a 
parent/guardian and returned to the blue building office before the student can attend.  

  
Mandy Werner 
Years 7 to 12 Mathematics Pedagogy Leader 
 
 

 

MATHEMATICS  
 

AFTER SCHOOL STUDY CLUB  
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Hello students, parents and teachers and welcome to Volume 1 of the Student Voice©. The Student Voice is 
edited by Bailey Smith on behalf the Student Leadership Team to inform you about trending topics within 
CESC and the important work of the Student Voice Team. We hope you enjoy reading the first issue of this 
(hopefully) long running Student Voice© column. 

 
Grip Conference and Leadership 

 

The Student Voice Team recently attended the Grip Leadership Conference at the Melbourne Exhibition 
Centre. This was a grand experience for all those present as it showcased how we could become better leaders 
for, and of, the school. The Conference included sessions on issues such as anti-bullying, how to improve our 
speeches and develop better project management skills, as well as ways to make our events more dynamic. 
The whole event was very educational and an enjoyable experience. With this newly obtained information, 
we, the student representatives, have already started work on our Pinnacle Project, the large scale project we 
hope will make an impact on the school, to be announced here at a later date! 
 
The 18 School Captains have dedicated ourselves to improving our school by taking up these student 
leadership positions but with great power comes great responsibility. As leaders, it is our role to work with 
others to develop their leadership skills. As a result, we recently held our Home Group Representative 
elections and it is our honour to announce those appointed to the roles below. 

 
CESC Student Leadership Team 2016 

Home Group representatives have been appointed across the six year levels. HG reps are important links 
between the students in individual home groups and the Year Level Captains, the Year Level Teacher Leaders 
and the school community. The role involves, but is not 
limited to, the following: 

¶ Being excellent role models for the class, the year 
level and the school 

¶ Working with the Year Level Captains on relevant 
projects 

¶ Seeking feedback from peers to provide to relevant 
staff 

¶ Speaking at year level assemblies 

¶ Organising year level assemblies with the year level 
captains 

¶ Speaking to their home groups regarding 
initiatives/issues 

¶ Reading out the daily bulletin  

¶ Maintaining notice boards for the year level   Newly-elected Year 7 Team 

¶ Preparing items for the newsletter about the year level 

¶ Working with the Drama/Sports/Music/Diversity Captains on relevant projects. 
 

HG reps are expected to have perfect uniform and very good behaviour and are required to sign a Code of 
Conduct as part of their role. Congratulations to the students listed below! 

THE STUDENT VOICE  
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Year 7 Captains: Keara De 
Silva & Tristan Walton 

 
Year 7 Class Captains: 
7A ς Keara De Silva 
7B ς Maddy Vickers 
7C ς Tristan Walton 
7D ς Riley Collard 

7E ς Shainon Cunnen 
7F ς Kai Crisara 

7G ς Klara Marrocco 
7H ς Abbie Robilliard 

7I ς Isa Risal 
 

Year 8 Captains: Germaine 
Yong and Mahad Khan 

 
Year 8 Class Captains: 

8A- Maddy Woodhouse 
8B- Taliah Silins-Lobley 

8C- Ethel Joseph 
8D- Caylah Lehne 

8E- Sean-Carlos Menjivar 
8F- Amanda Heendeniya 

8G- Akoj Malau 
8H- Chris Fernando 
8I- Sinalei Mauigoa 

 

Year 9 Captains: Chloe 
Jones and Caleb De Kroon 

 
Year 9 Class Captains: 

9A- Siaan Timoney 
9B- Maki Peters 

9C- Alanah Mison 
9D-Jett Walter 
9E- Tali Kimiora 

9F- Nathan Fernando 
9G- Chris Humpage 
9H- Maddie Morris 

 

Year 10 Class Captains: 
Shaun Marchingo and 

Naveed Bahram 
 

Year 10 Class Captains: 
10A- Jacinta Chidgey 
10B- Will Saunders 

10C- Jaimeson Smith 
10D- Natty Ellis 

10E- Zahaib  Faizi  
10F- Ezy Saba 

10G- Elli-Dion Martin 
10H- Lourish Tucci 

10I- Aleesha Buckley 

Year 11 Class Captains: 
Jason Henshall and Bailey 

Smith 
 

Year 11 Class Captains: 
11A- Tom Titford 

11B- Sio Leniu 
11C- Yar Malou 
11D- Meg Blaker 
11E- Jayde Ewers 
11F- Bek Evans 

11G- Brittany Griffin 
11H- Jodie Kovacevic 

 

Year 12 Class Captains: Josh 
Slack and Tahlia Timoney 

 
 

Year 12 Class Captains: 
12A- Leia Burrough 
12B- Nick Rabaut 

12C- Isabella Zygouras 
12D- Jefferson Villegas 

12E- Erik Saxon 
12F- Justin Carless 

 

Drama Captains: Sam Kelly 
& Jack Symonds 

Music Captains: Liam 
Edwards & Jackson Mison 
Diversity Captain: Tahlia 

Timoney 

Sports Captains: Jesse 
Quigley & Sam Chadha 

Student Voice Teacher Facilitator: Ms Mc Guire 

 
 
 

DRAMA  
 
 
 
Drama Captain, Jack Symonds, reports here. Prepare your mime make-up and put on your performance 
blacks, here is the Drama News. There have been many exciting events recently in the Drama area, including 
preparation for the annual production, VCE Drama and Theatre Studies excursions, and the recent Commedia 
5ŜƭƭΩ!ǊǘŜ incursion.  

THE STUDENT VOICE CONTINUEDé 
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The production was announced recently and Grease is the word! Auditions have taken place to select the cast 
and the cast list will be released soon. This will involve some very tough decisions because over 110 students 
with lots of talent auditioned. The production will be held between August 31st and September 2nd. Ticket 
sales will be announced later in the year. 
 
In VCE DramaΣ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿƛƭƭ ŀǘǘŜƴŘ ǘǿƻ ǇŜǊŦƻǊƳŀƴŎŜǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƛǘȅΣ ƻƴŜ ƴŀƳŜŘ ά.ƭƛƴŘέ ŀǘ ¢ƘŜŀǘǊŜǿorks in St 
Kilda, about a man who became temporarily blind and how he experienced the world around him, and the 
ǎŜŎƻƴŘ ŎŀƭƭŜŘ ά¢ƻǇ /ƭŀǎǎέ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ±/!! ŀǘ ǘƘŜ !Ǌǘǎ /ŜƴǘǊŜ aŜƭōƻǳǊƴŜΣ ǿƘŜǊŜ ǘƘŜ ōŜǎǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ōŜǎǘ ƻŦ 
Year 12 solo performances are shown. This teaches upcoming thespians how to correctly use dramatic 
elements, conventions and expressive skills to create an effective performance.  
 
In VCE Theatre Studies, students will see the ground-ōǊŜŀƪƛƴƎ !ǳǎǘǊŀƭƛŀƴ Ǉƭŀȅ ά{ŜŎǊŜǘ wƛǾŜǊέ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ !Ǌǘǎ /ŜƴǘǊŜ 
in Melbourne on Close the Gap Day. The play is about the Indigenous people, white settlers and the events 
that went down at Hawkesbury River. The play reminds the audience that there are still many issues that we 
need to address. Students in Theatre StudiŜǎ ǿƛƭƭ ŀƭǎƻ ƎŜǘ ǘƘŜ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ά¢ƻǇ /ƭŀǎǎέΦ 
 
Year 9 students ƛƴ 5ǊŀƳŀ ƘŀǾŜ ǊŜŎŜƴǘƭȅ ǎŜŜƴ ŀ ŦŀƴǘŀǎǘƛŎ ǇŜǊŦƻǊƳŀƴŎŜ ōȅ άaŀƪŜ ŀ {ŎŜƴŜέΦ ¢ƘŜȅ ŎƻƳŜ ǘƻ /9{/ 
every year and never fail to bring something new and more entertaining. The performance was a style called 
ά/ƻƳƳŜŘƛŀ 5ŜƭƭΩ!ǊǘŜέΣ ŀƴ Lǘŀƭƛŀƴ ǎǘȅƭŜ ǳǎƛƴƎ ōŀǎŜ ŎƘŀǊŀŎǘŜǊǎ ƛƴ ǾŀǊƛƻǳǎ ǎƛǘǳŀǘƛƻƴǎΦ  
 
Still to come: Years 7-10 lunchtime and afterschool showcases of student work! This will create opportunities 
for the younger thespians to show their work to the world. 
 

 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Music 
 
Liam Edwards, Music Captain presents this report on the hottest hits making the rounds at CESC. Get your 
headphones and electric guitars ready, here is the Music News. The Student Leadership Team, with the 
support of the Music Coordinator Miss Hawking, are currently working ǘƻ ƛƴŎǊŜŀǎŜ ƻǳǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΩ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘ ƛƴ 
music and create greater opportunities for students to get involved in the art form. We have made progress, 
as we currently have the Instrumental Music lessons available for those interested, are organising a music 
concert/club and have a school band who will be playing live music for the school production. The Music 
Leaders are also seeking to motivate more students over the coming year to participate and be involved in 
music. 
 
 

THE STUDENT VOICE CONTINUEDé 
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Instrumental Music Lessons 
Students have a range of instruments available for them to learn at CESC. Guitar and Drums are on Mondays, 
taught by Mr Sheers; Piano and Voice are on Tuesdays and Wednesdays, taught by Ms Salter. Even though 
these lessons are not compulsory, we suggest students participate in these extra curricula activities as they are  
ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ǘƻ ƭŜŀǊƴ ǎƻƳŜǘƘƛƴƎ ƴŜǿ ǘƘŀǘ ŎƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ōŜƴŜŦƛŎƛŀƭ ƛƴ ŀ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘΩǎ ŦǳǘǳǊŜΦ LŦ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘŜŘΣ 
see Miss Hawking for more details or see the lesson teachers previously mentioned.  
 
The Music Concert/Club 
This year students will have various opportunities to work on their performance/musical skills through a Music 
Club. Students from Years 8 and 9, as part of the Arts/Music subject and students in Year 10, as a part of the 
Music elective, have the opportunity to cooperate and perform together in a band or perform individually 
numerous times in front of the school to show their abilities and talents through this club. More details are 
available from Miss Hawking in the orange building. 
 
Band for the Production 
The Production this year is Grease and both actors and musicians are required! Students interested in being a 
part of the Production Band are asked to see Mr Hobson in the Year 7 office in the green building. 
 
Motivating CESC students 
Many would agree there are not enough students eager to learn the Music subject or instruments. We have 
observed and acknowledged that this is often due to people giving up from feeling daunted by the high 
amount of hard work required to improve their skills with an instrument, the struggle to find spare time to 
practice because of other priorities and, to put it bluntly, students not having a particular interest in music. 
This lack of interest signals a change is needed and we want to lead by example in making music events 
available to all students to get involved, hoping they will connect with, and build on relationships, with fellow 
students. We hope to make them feel more comfortable, while acting as positive role models for our school. 
We recognise and acknowledge those who have participated in musical activities and who have shown great 
skill and confidence in doing so and wish to encourage others to join in. We want to promote Music at CESC! 
 
Roxy McGuire 
Student Voice 

    
 

 
By Debbie Edwards 

Term 1 has been very busy and a lot of planning has gone into organising programs and presentations for 
ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀŎǊƻǎǎ ŀƭƭ ȅŜŀǊ ƭŜǾŜƭǎ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ¢ŜǊƳ нΦ  {ƻƳŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŜȄŎƛǘƛƴƎ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜ άCitizens of the World ς Anti-
.ǳƭƭȅƛƴƎ tǊƻƎǊŀƳέΤ άDƛǊƭȊ ²ƻǊƭŘέ and ά{ǘǊŜǎǎ aŀƴŀƎŜƳŜƴǘ ŀƴŘ {ǘǳŘȅ {ƪƛƭƭǎέ for our senior students.   
We have welcomed a Health Promotion Nurse, Anna Syposs who will be supporting teachers with the sexual 
health curriculum.  Anna has a wealth of knowledge and experience and is an asset to the team. 
hǳǊ /ŀǊŜŜǊǎ /ƻǳƴǎŜƭƭƻǊΣ wƻǎŜ {ŎƘƛŀǾŜƭƭƻ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ōǳǎȅ ƻǊƎŀƴƛǎƛƴƎ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǘƻ ŀǘǘŜƴŘ ǘƘŜ Ψ¢Ǌȅ ŀ ¢ǊŀŘŜΩ Řŀȅ ŀǘ 
/ǊŀƴōƻǳǊƴŜ wŀŎŜ /ƻǳǊǎŜΣ bŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ /ŀǊŜŜǊ 9ȄǇƻǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ¸ŜŀǊ мн Ψ¢ŜǊǘƛŀǊȅ LƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜΩ Řŀȅ ŀǘ 
University.   
The holidays are almost upon us and this can be a challenging time for parents/carers who have work and/or 
study commitments.  To keep your child busy and supervised, perhaps consider the City of Casey Youth 
Services who have an excellent school holiday program.  Further details can be accessed through their website 
http://www.casey.vic.gov.au/youth/events/tshp or by phone on 9705 5200.  
 
If parents/carers would like to have a confidential chat, please contact Debbie Edwards on 
0474 832 576. 

THE STUDENT VOICE CONTINUEDé 
 

STUDENT SERVICES 
 

http://www.casey.vic.gov.au/youth/events/tshp
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In the last week of February, our Year 7 students made their way to Neerim East for our Year 7 camp, at a new 
venue, Forest Edge. The students arrived at school with nervous excitement and anticipation for the days 
ahead.  

After a pleasant bus ride, we arrived at the beautiful grounds of Forest Edge, with spacious accommodation 
and ample adventure activities. Over the 3 days, the students undertook a number of challenging, fun and 
exciting activities including, High Ropes, Flying Fox, Mountain Boarding, River rafting, Hut Building, 
Orienteering and Rock Climbing.  

The students were all extremely well behaved and by the smiles on their faces and the noise, it was clear that 
they were having an awesome time. Especially at dinner time, were they were treated with some delicious 
meals. Nights were spent with a Trivia competition, Bush walking and movies before an early sleep because 
they were exhausted from all the fun activities.  

The most impressive part of the camp was seeing students participating in all activities and building 
relationships with students that they had previously not spent time with. Students developed new skills and 
showed their own personalities in a different environment, away from the school setting.  The friendly nature 
of the students and the calm environment was a testament to the students who attended. A fantastic learning 
experience was had by all staff and students.  

A huge thank you and congratulations must go to Mr Struth, who organised the camp and made sure 
everything was in place for staff and students to have a great time. Your hard work was much appreciated by 
all students and staff. Well Done.  
 
Mr Hill  
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²Ƙŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƘŀŘ ǘƻ ǎŀȅΧΧ 
 

 άL ǿent on the High Ropes Course, I fell off a few times, but it was so fun! The thing I liked most about camp 
ǿŀǎ ǎǇŜƴŘƛƴƎ ǘƛƳŜ ǿƛǘƘ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎ ŀƴŘ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊǎΦέ Angelina Danyi 7A 

άL ƭƻǾŜŘ ŎŀƳǇΣ ǘƘŜ wƛǾŜǊ wŀŦǘƛƴƎ ǿŀǎ ǎƻ ƳǳŎƘ ŦǳƴΦ L ǿƻǳƭŘ ŘŜŦƛƴƛǘŜƭȅ Ǝƻ ŀƎŀƛƴΣ ƴƻǿ ƛŦ L ŎƻǳƭŘΗέ Brodie Thomas 
7F 

ά²Ŝ ŘƛŘ Iǳǘ .ǳƛƭŘƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ aǊ Iƛƭƭ ŀǎƪŜŘ ƳŜ ǘƻ ƎŜǘ ǎƻƳŜ ǿŀǘŜǊ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ǊƛǾŜǊ ŀƴŘ L Ǝƻǘ ǎǘǳŎƪ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƳǳŘΦ aǊ Iƛƭƭ 
ƘŀŘ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ƳŜ ƻǳǘΦ L ǿŀǎ ŀ ƳŜǎǎΣ ōǳǘ ƛǘ ǿŀǎ ǎƻ ƳǳŎƘ ŦǳƴΗΗΗΗIŀƘŀΦέ Luke Meehan 7D 

ά/ŀƳǇ ŦƻǊ ƳŜ ǿŀǎ ŀ ǎƻ ƳǳŎƘ ŦǳƴΣ L Ƙad a great time doing all the activities and spending a lot of time with all 
my new friends and even making more. The food at the camp was really good and there was a lot of variety for 
everyone. My favourite activity was the River Rafting as you get to go in the water and get to race other 
ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǿŀǎ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ŦǳƴΦέ Maddy Vickers 7B 

άL ŦƻǳƴŘ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ aƻǳƴǘŀƛƴ .ƻŀǊŘƛƴƎ ǿŀǎ ǘƘŜ Ƴƻǎǘ Ŧǳƴ ŀƴŘ L ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ŜƴƧƻȅŜŘ ƛǘΦέ Montana McDonald 7C 

άL ǘƘƻǳƎƘǘ ǘƘŜ wƛǾŜǊ wŀŦǘƛƴƎ ǿŀǎ ǘƘŜ ōŜǎǘ ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘȅΦ Lǘ ǿŀǎ Ŧǳƴ ŀƴŘ ǿŜǘ ŀƴŘ I ended up winning both of my races 
ǿƘƛŎƘ ǿŀǎ ǘƘŜ ōŜǎǘΦέ Tristan Walton 7C 
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Year 7 students who are eligible for the CSEF fund may be able to apply for 
a uniform voucher to assist with a basic winter uniform pack. This includes 

pants, shirt and jumper for male students and a skirt or pants, shirt and 
jumper for female students. 

If you have already applied for and received a voucher for summer uniform, 
you will not be eligible for a second voucher for winter uniform. 

If you believe you are eligible for assistance please contact Hayley Williams 
on 5990 0200.  

YEAR 7 CAMP  CONTINUEDé 
 

YEAR 7 CSEF UNIFORM VOUCHERS 
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As part of their Geography studies in Humanities 
year 8 students have been learning about coastal 
landforms and landscapes in Australia. Together, 
with their teachers and a helping hand from 
CǊŀƴƪǎǘƻƴ /ƛǘȅ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭΩǎ bŀǘǳǊŀƭ wŜǎŜǊǾŜǎ wŀƴƎŜǊǎΣ 
the students began their investigations into 
coastal erosional processes and management in 
Port Phillip Bay. Due to the large cohort of year 8 
students, the fieldwork excursions took place over 
three days, 1st, 2nd and 3rd of March. For each 
group the day began on the Frankston foreshore 
where the kind rangers donated their time to 
discuss the problems faced by the council in 
preserving the beach and sand dunes so they can 
be enjoyed by everyone. Students learned the importance of protecting our coastlines and the techniques 
involved in doing so. Students drew sketches of different areas of Frankston Beach and observed how people 
are using the coastline at this location. After a spot of lunch aƴŘ ŀ ǉǳƛŎƪ ǇŀŘŘƭŜΣ ƛǘ ǿŀǎ ƻŦŦ ǘƻ aƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ .ŜŀŎƘ ƛƴ 
Mornington to document the similarities and differences between our nearby beaches. The data collected 
from this fieldwork excursion will be collated and presented in a fieldwork report completed in class. A big 
thank you to all the students, teachers, rangers and drivers that helped make this investigation educational, 
enjoyable and exciting!  

Natalie Bisi ς Humanities Pedagogy Leader 

YEAR 8 INVESTIGATE THE COASTLINE EXCURSION 
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Year 9 and 10 students have worked hard over term 1 and I am sure many look forward to the Easter break. 
Our new Year Level Leadership team and teachers have also been hard at work setting high expectations from 
the start of the year in key areas of uniform, attendance and classroom behaviour.  It has been a pleasure for 
me to run weekly tours of the school for prospective families to see the school at work. The environment, with 
the help of the addition of our new bin covers, is cleaner than ever and less students than before are out of 
class during class time.  
 Students are mastering the use of their new diaries this year to assist them with organisation and planning. I 
ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜ ǘƻ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ŀǊŜ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜŘ ǘƻ ŎƘŜŎƪ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ŘƛŀǊȅ ǊŜƎǳƭŀǊƭȅ ŀƴŘ ǎƛƎƴ ƛǘ ŜŀŎƘ ǿŜŜƪΦ  
Wellbeing 
With the addition of a school nurse to the wellbeing team many new early intervention programs are well 
underway or soon to start in the college. A breakfast club is arriving soon for students to have a healthy 
ōǊŜŀƪŦŀǎǘ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΣ ǘƘŜ άт ¦Ǉέ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ƘŜƭǇƛƴƎ ƻǳǘ ƻǳǊ ¸ŜŀǊ тΩǎΣ άDƛǊƭǎ ²ƻǊƭŘέ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ 
targeting out Year 8 girls, the City Of Casey 360 bus continues to visit the school for students to pop into at 
recess and lunchtimes and homework club is soon to be resourced with extra support. Support for our middle 
and senior school students is also in place and as the year progresses there will be more targeted support for 
them as well as deadlines for work increase and the pressure increases for them to produce good work 
outcomes. These only a sample of a long list of new initiatives being offered to support wellbeing in the college 
this year. 
Next term the college looks to expand the wellbeing team further with the addition of a wellbeing counselor 
who whilst meeting with students for one on one and group support, will also strive for more mainstream 
program access for all as well. 
Debbie Edwards and Hayley Williams are working very hard at introducing and supporting innovation in the 
area of wellbeing at the school and I thank them for their hard work. 
I wish everyone a restful ǘŜǊƳ м ƘƻƭƛŘŀȅ ŀƴŘ L ƭƻƻƪ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜΩǎ ǎŀŦŜ ǊŜǘǳǊƴΦ 

Mr. Gurr  - Assistant Principal (Middle School)  

 
 

Tuesday 15th and Wednesday 16th of March the Casey 360 Bus visited 
CESC. All year 7 students got the opportunity to spend a period exploring 
the bus and meeting the youth workers that run the Casey 360 Bus 
program. 
The Casey 360 Bus is a state of the art bus transformed into a mobile 
youth centre. The bus is equipped with 5 LCD screens, Playstation 4, Apple 
Mac computers, Nintendo Wii and Apple iPads. The bus is also a mobile 
fountain of information about the different programs and groups the 
Casey Council runs for young people. The Casey 360 Bus is linked to the 
Casey Youth Services that services the whole of the Casey Council Area.  

The workers on board gave 
the students a quick run 
down of what Casey Youth 
Service can offer to them, 
and then the students were 
given the opportunity to 
use the equipment on board 
and chat to the workers.  
The Casey 360 Bus visits CESC twice a term during 
lunchtime and stays til about 4pm after school.  
If you would like more information about the service, 
please visit 
http://www.casey.vic.gov.au/youth/information/casey -
360 
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